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5/19/17	

Dear	Parent	or	Guardian,	

This	letter	is	to	inform	you	that	we	were	notified	this	morning	that	two	students	in	the	ST.	HOPE	network	
have	suspected	cases	of	viral	meningitis.	The	students	attend	Oak	Park	Preparatory	Academy	and	PS7	
Middle	School,	located	on	the	Sacramento	High	School	campus.			

Common	symptoms	of	viral	meningitis	are	fever,	severe	headache,	stiff	neck,	sensitivity	to	bright	lights,	
drowsiness	or	confusion,	nausea,	and	vomiting.		In	babies,	the	symptoms	are	difficult	to	identify,	but	may	
include	fever,	fretfulness	or	irritability,	difficulty	in	awakening,	and	unwillingness	to	eat.		These	symptoms	
usually	last	seven	to	ten	days.	

It	is	important	to	seek	medical	attention	immediately	if	you	or	your	child	has	any	of	the	previously	
mentioned	symptoms.		Viral	meningitis	can	become	a	serious	illness.	

There	is	no	specific	treatment	for	viral	meningitis.		Bed	rest,	plenty	of	fluids,	and	fever	reducers	such	as	
acetaminophen	are	often	recommended.		Aspirin	should	not	be	given	to	children	due	to	the	risk	of	Reye’s	
syndrome.	

The	viruses	that	cause	viral	meningitis	are	contagious.	Many	different	viruses	can	cause	meningitis.		
About	90%	of	cases	of	viral	meningitis	are	caused	by	members	of	a	group	of	viruses	known	as	
enteroviruses,	such	as	coxsackieviruses	and	echoviruses.		Enteroviruses,	for	example,	are	very	common	
during	the	summer	and	early	fall,	and	many	people	are	exposed	to	them.		However,	most	infected	
persons	either	have	no	symptoms	or	develop	only	a	cold	or	rash	with	low-grade	fever.		Only	a	small	
proportion	of	infected	persons	actually	develop	meningitis.		Therefore,	if	you	are	around	someone	who	
has	viral	meningitis,	you	have	a	moderate	chance	of	becoming	infected,	but	a	very	small	chance	of	
developing	meningitis.	

Proper	hand	washing	and	thorough	cleaning	of	surfaces	are	the	best	ways	to	prevent	the	spread	of	viral	
meningitis.	Oak	Park	Preparatory	Academy,	PS7	Middle	School	and	Sacramento	High	School	classrooms	
and	common	areas	will	undergo	deep	cleaning	services	between	5/19/17	and	5/22/17.	

If	you	have	further	questions	please	contact	Tammy	Ingraham	at	tingraham@sthopepublicschools.org	or	
via	phone	at	916-277-6200	ext	4001.			

Sincerely,		

Dominique	Amis		
Chief	Operating	Officer	

	


